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Village Car Parking Problem 
HETHERSETT Parish Council will be mounting a campaign in the New Year 

against inconsiderate parking in the village. The December meeting of the coun-

cil heard about problems caused by motorists parking on and destroying grass 

verges and also making life difficult for residents with buggies and users of mo-

bility scooters. 

At a previous meeting one councillor referred to the village as ña car park.ò There 

is particular concern for parts of Great Melton Road. The council has been in 

contact with Norfolk Police and will be looking 

at ways to improve the situation in the New 

Year. 

ñCar parking is becoming a huge problem with 

verges destroyed and grass churned up. We 

also have parking on pavements and studded 

areas. We will be contacting South Norfolk 

Council to see what can be done for what has 

become a constantly vexing problem,ò said 

chairman of Hethersett Parish Council Jackie 

Sutton.            *                  *                 * 

Hethersett continues to be a safe place to live 

with only four crimes recorded by the police 

between 16th November and 20th December, 

the parish council heard. This included one 

motorist being stopped on the B1172 for drugs 

offences. Other offences included criminal 

damage of a window at the Queenôs Head, 

one theft of alcohol from a shop and an arson. 

Road Closure 

PART of Great Melton Road, 

Hethersett, will be closed 

from January 4th to 10th for 

work on the sewers. The 

stretch from Glengarry 

Close to the New Road junc-

tion will only be accessible 

for residents during this 

time.  

Vehicles going from the vil-

lage to Great Melton will 

need to go down Mill Road, 

turn right into New Road 

and re-join Great Melton 

Road at its junction with 

New Road.  
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Cheque For Dementia Group 
 A cheque for Ã150 has been presented to the Hethersett Dementia Support 

Group from the proceeds from the Painting for Pleasure Art Exhibition held in 

Hethersett Village Hall in November. The cheque was presented at the final 

Hethersett Hub Cafe to be held in Hethersett Hall before it moves in the New 

Year to Hethersett Methodist Church. The cafe meets on the third Tuesday of 

each month from 10 a.m until midday and is for people with dementia and their 

families and carers. The next cafe event will be on January 19th.More infor-

mation is available on 01603 810786 and transport can be arranged by phoning 

01603 814343. The Hethersett Painting For Pleasure Art Group meets on 

Wednesday mornings from 10 a.m until midday in Hethersett Village Hall. It was 

launched in 2006 by local artist Linda Goldspink with the aim of encouraging the 

enjoyment of art and painting for pleasure. Over the years it has also raised 

money for a variety of charities including the Norfolk Accident Rescue Ser-

vice. Our photograph shows chair of the Hethersett Dementia Support Group 

David Bills accepting the cheque with group members looking on. The money 

was raised from refreshments, a tombola and a percentage from the sale of 

paintings.  
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Message From the Queen For Heather 

THERE was a sur-

prise for leading 

Hethersett Girl 

Guide Heather 

Pullin when she 

turned up at the vil-

lage Scout and 

Guide Headquarters 

in December. For 

friends, family, fel-

low Guides, Rang-

ers and leaders had organised a special party in recognition of Heather's hard 

work over the past three years. Heather, 19, of Richardson Crescent has been 

working towards her Queen's Guide Award and centrepiece at the special even-

ing was her signed certificate from the Queen.  

The Queen's Guide 

Award is the highest 

achievement within 

Girl Guiding UK and is 

completed over a two 

or three year period. 

During the evening 

Heather was also pre-

sented with badges 

marking her outstand-

ing achievement. As part of her challenge, Heather has fully supported the Sa-

maritans Purse Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Appeal which puts together 

boxes of toys and other goods for under-privileged children in Kosovo. Heather 

is the granddaughter of John and Shirley Adams who collected for the cause for 

many years in Hethersett.  

The shoebox appeal formed just part of Heather's path towards the Queen's 

Guide Award. Other activities included serving refreshments at charity events, 

cooking a meal for 30 people at camp, organising trips, learning to drive and tak-

ing part in various other fundraising events.  
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Hethersett Images 
THROUGHOUT the year. Heth-

ersett produces hundreds of im-

ages. On this page are just two 

we came across in December. 

It is over two decades since 

Hethersett couple Tony and Mar-

garet Dunton hit upon the idea of 

lighting up their home in Firs 

Road to bring Christmas joy and 

also raise money for charity. Last 

year marked the 21st anniver-

sary of the great Christmas 

switch on and over that time they 

have raised thousands of pounds 

for local good causes.  

Money collected this time will be divided between the East Anglian Air Ambu-

lance, the Hethersett Doctors' Surgery and John Groom Court home for disabled 

adults in Norwich. Over the years, the light display has proved particularly popu-

lar with school children. The 2015 

display is pictured above.  

Meanwhile youngsters attending 

Hethersett Jubilee Youth Club have 

been busy at work decorating a 

special graffiti wall at their head-

quarters in Back Lane. They have 

been working with a graffiti artist to 

produce a colourful addition to the 

interior around the words 

"Hethersett Youth." Part of the graf-

fiti wall is pictured opposite. More 

images of Hethersett in the Febru-

ary edition of this e-magazine. 


